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July 2, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan;

I am requesting your support of the enclosed legislation relating to the county’s technology investments and future direction.  This package contains a motion to approve the E-Commerce Management Plan and an ordinance requesting approval of funding for the e-commerce pilot program detailed in the E-Commerce Management Plan.

In the 2001 budget, the County Council requested development of an e-commerce management plan to describe the proposed roll-out of e-commerce services.  That budget proviso called for the plan to include a description of pilot operations and objectives, preparations for extending e-commerce beyond the pilot phase, and use of staff and consulting services in support of the e-commerce roll-out.

The enclosed E-Commerce Management Plan presents a three-phase strategy and approach that will result in a standardized capability for County agencies to use for their e-commerce initiatives and will provide the foundation for uniform, coherent, and easy-to-use e-commerce services for the public.  

· The first phase of this approach was completed in January 2002.  It evaluated whether the county could use the State of Washington’s digital government infrastructure for its e-commerce activities at a reasonable cost.  No roadblocks were found to proceeding with pilot projects.  

· The second phase, a nine-month e-commerce pilot program, will begin after the County Council has had an opportunity to review and approve the E-Commerce Management Plan.  The enclosed ordinance will fund the following pilot projects:  pet licensing, property taxes, Superior Court filing fees and District Court fines.  

· Upon completion of the pilot program, the third phase, roll-out deployment, will begin in 2nd quarter 2003 with a planning period to finalize plans and preparations to ready the e-commerce environment for full deployment by county agencies.

As we work together to solve our current budget crisis, I believe it is important to provide a foundation for standardized e-commerce services to enable the county and the public to obtain future efficiencies, to avoid risks that follow from agencies using different methods, and to take advantage of opportunities to use technology to improve service delivery.  I am requesting that the Council approve the plan and funding for the e-commerce pilot program.  The ordinance includes an appropriation of $596,023 for a capital project, to be funded by appropriations from the fund balances of two technology bond funds to join the operating budget already appropriated in the 2002 Information and Telecommunications Services Division’s operating budget. 

I certify that funds are available.

Thank you in advance for your anticipated support of this legislation.  If you have any questions, please contact David Martinez, at (206) 263-4230.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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